Friends of Bealings School

Meeting Minutes

Friday March 28th 2014
Venue: The Duke of York
Start time: 2pm

Present: Heather Chandler (HC), Emma Barton (EB), Cathy Lawson (CL), Sharon Kerry (SK), Lisa Machan (LM),Diener Hibble (DH), Geoff Hibble, (GH) Clare Barlex (CB), Debbie Cowley (DC), Sam Simpson (SS).
Apologies: Deborah Lait, Faran Douse, Joss Saunders 
Approval and confirmation of previous minutes: agreed
1.Clothing Collection update
HC confirmed that after lengthy discussions with Clothes Aid, they would donate £200 to FOBS to compensate for the misappropriation of clothes bags that were initially collected by FOBS for Bags2Schools. Bags2schools have offered to come in to Bealings to give a talk to the students about what happens to the bags of clothes once they have been collected and how this benefits the local and wider community.
Action: HC to talk to Duncan about Bags2Schools offer to come and give a talk to Bealings students.
2. Donation of £1,000 to Bealings

FOBS have agreed in principle to donate £1,000 towards educational resources. Although it would not be possible for Bealings to produce an itemised invoice for these resources, it was taken in good faith that this money would be used for such items. 

Action: HC to produce an invoice that can be signed off by FOBS and Bealings.

4. Fundraising support for SEN resources
SS clarified from a recent Governors meeting that the LEA had apparently cut funding for SEN support to the school by half. HC explained that Duncan had therefore asked for future fundraising to focus on providing SEN support to the school. Concern was raised that FOBS could not commit to raising money for the purpose of paying for a teaching positon. This would be unsustainable and result in inconsistent provision to those in need. Although FOBS had been successful in raising on average £3-5,000 per annum, this amount is not quaranteed from one year to the next. However, it was felt that FOBS could fundraise for ‘SEN educational resources’ that would benefit all the students at Bealings and that a transparent report/breakdown of how recent SEN support has been withdrawn by the LEA would help to raise awareness and be an effective motivator for fundraising.
Action: HC to ask Duncan for a report/breakdown of withdrawal of funds to be fed back at next FOBS meeting.
5. Nearly New Sale
CL had attended the Capel St. Mary Nearly New Sale and was impressed by the scale of the venture but expressed concern that it would involve a lot of work. Also, as we did not have access to our own hall FOBS would have to hire one and CL was not convinced that this would make it a profitable or viable source of funds for FOBS.  Alternatively, CL suggested we collect and take our items to Capel St.Mary for them to sell and offer to volunteer/help on the day. These NNS’s are held every  6 months and CL would get back to FOBS once she has spoken to her contact from Caple St.Mary’s PTA. 
Action: CL to enquire about joining C St.M’s NNS and update FOBS via email a.s.a.p. 

6. FOBS donation update

FOBS have been invoiced £3,500 for the requested ipads and this will be honoured. HC will speak to Kelly regarding  the IWB speakers needed for KS1 and once she has a specification, will order these on behalf of FOBS.  
Action: HC to speak to Kelly and obtain a specification for speakers.
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A.O.B
EB and HC had explored the possibility of using surveymonkey.com to increase parental engagement in the fundraising process. It was hoped that surveys could be used to promote partnership between parents/students and the school in deciding how funds are spent as well as raising awareness for the purpose of specific fundraising. A model survey would be circulated regarding play provision to all committee members with feedback welcome. 

EB was also in the process of investigating ‘Play grants’ from a company called Playforce as well as information from Waitrose regarding donations to community/school projects. SS would also share information regarding the recent grants awarded to Ufford for play equipment.

Meeting end: 3pm
Date of next meeting: Friday 2nd of May, at 2pm. Venue: TBC
